
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

20 July 2008

The meeting was called to order at 1108 by the President, John Lamb.  Twenty Members were present.

1. Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the 15 June meeting were reviewed.  Motion:  that the minutes be accepted.  Seconded and Carried. 
2.  Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that:
· last month’s net income was $3,866.78. 

-
the Club has sufficient funds on hand to pay for the next fuel dump (item 3e).
Motion: that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
3. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa 
· the fire extinguisher near the building entrance has been replaced.
· Peter painted the picnic tables.
· the east side of the building will need some repairs in the next year.

b. Parking – John Hubbard
      The President reported that Jim Brooks has paid his parking fees. 
c. Social – Garry Whitaker 

Nil.   (Secretarial note: following last month’s discussion of the possibility of a fly-out after the monthly meetings, 10 members flew to Courtenay for lunch after this meeting.)
d. Membership – Doug Sowden  
There was some discussion regarding last month’s motion which “approved membership, subject to payment of initiation fees and dues”.  Members felt that it would be much simpler if applications included initiation fees and dues. 

Motion:  that to be considered for membership, an applicant must include initiation fees and dues with his/her application.  Seconded and Carried.
Motion: that membership applications from Bill Adams, Don Crocker (representing regional air cadet operations), and John McClintock be accepted.

Seconded and Carried.
e. Fuel – Frank Benvin 
Fuel used from 15 Jun to 20 Jul was 16,400 litres.

Fuel on hand on 20 Jul was 1,102 litres.
On 21 Jul 18,000 litres will be ordered for delivery as soon as possible.  The Treasurer confirmed that funds were available to cover this purchase.

The M3000 fuel terminal (replacement for the M1000 terminal) has been ordered and will be delivered in the next week or two.  John Lamb, Joyce Clarke, and Derek Carter volunteered to install the new unit.  The Treasurer confirmed that the funds for the terminal will come from the capital contingency fund.
4. Announcements and Coming Events

EAA Airventure (Oshkosh) 28 Jul – 3 Aug


Eastsound “Orcas” Fly-in 1-3 Aug


Abbotsford Air Show 8-10 Aug

Lynden Airport Fly-in 23 Aug


Reno Air Races 10-14 Sep
5. Old Business
a. YCD Webcam  – Kevin Palmer and Jeremy Howard

Members suggested that a YCD webcam would be useful this summer, rather than putting off investigation of a webcam until Sep or Oct.  Kevin Palmer will investigate the possibilities for installation ASAP.  









        Action: Kevin Palmer

b. Upgrading Fuel terminal – Joyce Clarke
Covered in Item 3e above.
c. NFC Scholarship Presentation 
The $750 NFC Aviation Scholarship was presented to the Nanaimo Schools Financial Awards Society by Ray Erhart.  A thank-you letter from the Society was received, along with a picture of Ray presenting the award to the recipient, Ramya Royaprolu.
6. New Business
a. NFC Financial Review – John Lamb

The President presented and explained a draft spreadsheet that he proposes the Financial Review Committee utilize as it considers the impact of the forthcoming Airport lease and tax rate increase.  The Members accepted the draft spreadsheet.

b.   Abandoned Vehicle – John Lamb

John noted that there is an apparently abandoned white pick-up truck by the fence in the NFC parking area.  Members present at this meeting did not know who owned the vehicle.  John undertook to notify Airport Security.









                         Action: John Lamb


c.   New Fueling Ladder – Erling Jorgensen
Erling noted that the existing shorter fuelling ladder is rickety to the point of being unsafe.  Members agreed.  Motion:   that an amount not to exceed $250 be made available to purchase a new fuelling ladder.  Seconded and Carried.

                                                                                              Action:  Erling Jorgensen

d.  Easel For Meeting Room – John Lamb


John noted the need for a proper easel for use in the NFC Meeting Room.  Members agreed.   Motion:   that an amount not to exceed $200 be made available to purchase an easel for the Meeting Room.  Seconded and Carried.

                          Action: John Lamb


e. Appreciation – John Lamb

On behalf of the Club, John thanked Erling Jorgensen for waxing the floors in the Clubhouse.

7.
Next Meeting Date
17 Aug 08 
            Executive Meeting 1000

            General Meeting 1100
8. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 1210.
John Lamb
President
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